OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  18 May 2011
PROJECT- John Day Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 19 May 2011
Description of the problem-On the evening of 17 May JDA increased the spill through Spillbay 20 to 5 Stops.  Because of several influencing factors such as a higher than normal tailwater and an high winds caused excessive splash to the tailrace deck just to the south of Bay 20.  The excess splash on the deck flooded the deck and subsequently found its way into Unwatering Pumps 3 & 4 and DSQ-2 (Electrical Vault).  JDA Operations were able to divert the water away from DSQ2 but also found that by cutting spill to 3 stops they were able to keep the leakage on the deck from flooding DSQ2.

Type of outage required- No outage is requested at this time.

Impact on facility operation-   Corps has limited the gate opening of bay 20 to a maximum of 3 stops until tailwater and wind conditions allow for larger openings.    
Length of time for repairs- Bay 20 will be limited to 3 stops until conditions are favorable for larger openings without flooding the deck and lower powerhouse gallery. 
Expected impacts on fish passage- Impacts to juveniles are expected to be negligible due to extremely high flows at JDA this spring.  Any spill called for above 3 stops at bay 20 will be spread evenly over the current spill pattern. 
Comments from agencies-
-----Original Message-----

From: Gary Fredricks [mailto:Gary.Fredricks@noaa.gov]
Sent: Thursday, May 19, 2011 3:59 PM

To: Schwartz, Dennis E NWP

Subject: Re: Limited Stop Opening for JDA Bay 20

Dennis,  I agree with your assessment of negligible impact.  Thanks for the notification,  Gary

Final results- The Project proceeded with the operation as coordinated above.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Dennis
Dennis Schwartz

Fisheries Biologist

Environmental Resources Branch, Portland District

(503) 808-4779

Dennis.E.Schwartz@usace.army.mil 

